
 
 

 
 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE: 
SUBMISSION OF RETURNS IN ZiG CURRENCY 

 
 

Reference is made to Public Notice Number 35 of 2024 which stated that all returns for current 

and prior tax periods shall be submitted in ZiG and USD with effect from 13 April 2024 and that 

all tax liabilities and refunds on returns received prior to 19:00hrs on 12 April 2024 have been 

converted to ZiG. 

 
The Commissioner Domestic Taxes has noted with concern that some taxpayers are submitting 

their returns in ZWL even for prior period. All prior year returns should be submitted in ZiG 

currency. Therefore, taxpayers that did not convert their ZWL returns after the 12th April 2024 

to ZiG are advised to amend such returns and resubmit so that they reflect the correct tax 

obligations.  

 

Please note that the ZWL configuration appearing in TaRMS currently relates to the ZiG currency 

i.e. a conversion of the ZWL currency. This means that the balances on all the accounts thus VAT, 

PAYE, Income Tax and other tax type reflect ZiG amounts, hence the need to convert all figures 

into ZiG when capturing returns. 

 

My Taxes, My Duties: Building My Zimbabwe!! 
 

Public Notice 37 of 2024, issued on 22/04/2024 
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